
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of June 19, 2017 

 

 With a quorum present, the meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Leslie Yerger.  

 An opening prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins. 

 The meeting agenda was approved as presented. 

 A Failure of Nerve: Leadership in the Age of the Quick Fix, Chapter One, Imaginative Gridlock and 

the Spirit of Adventure, was discussed by the Vestry.  

 The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the May 15, 2017 Vestry Meeting and the 

Financials for May 2017, was approved. 

 An update on the 128 Hillside Avenue, Sturtz House, and church fence projects was provided by 

Rob Wisnowski. 

 After discussion, the Vestry approved corrections to Fr. Perkin’s letter of agreement to meet 

standards of the Diocese of Chicago. 

 Fr. Perkins commented on his attendance at the Festival of Homiletics in San Antonio.  He noted 

the funeral for Bill Deevy and the funeral for Wallace J. Stebbins Younger. He advised that 

options for the structure of the Youth Program are being considered, a new curriculum for the 

Sunday school program has been chosen, discussion is underway with St. Mark’s (Barrington) 

regarding some joint outreach activities, six representatives of St. Michael’s will be participating 

in the Diocesan College for Congregational Development session in Chicago in July, and noted 

the completion of the process for calling of a Curate. 

 Leslie Yerger reminded everyone that the Vestry retreat is September 16-17, 2017. 

 Curate Erdeljon offered the closing prayer.   

 The meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.   


